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Treasurer’s Report

After a tricky couple of years due to the pandemic the MRCC finances are heading back towards a better place.  Compared to 2019 our annual income is 25% less. Certainly, without the grant support we have received we would have been a much worse situation.  
Whilst Playgroup and Muskham Out of School continued through the pandemic, all our other groups ceased.  Whilst unfortunately some, such as the WI have folded, most have returned and we have some new users such as the weekly video game players club.  Occasional use for parties and charity events is also picking up and the return of the caravan meets makes a big difference to our income.  Total income isn't at pre pandemic levels of course but is improving,  £35,635.13
Expenditure is pretty much as we'd expect for a typical year but the increase in electricity cost and rainwater harvesting repairs have put us up to £40,524.45.  Our 3 year fixed rate electricity deal ended in Feb 2022 and the rate per unit is double what we were paying.  Whilst we are endeavouring to be energy efficient and reduce consumption, it was not unexpected that electricity was £9,669 this year and expected to be well over £12,000 pa for 22/23.
£4,889.32 was paid to FCC as our 10% third party contribution to the new playground construction.  This has recently opened and is a marvellous asset to the village. 
The capturing memories project has not been very active during the pandemic so we still hold funds for that project for delivery with young people at a future date.
Bearing in mind this release of restricted funds overall we can conclude the MRCC just about broke even this year however with the price of electricity I am expecting to have to dip into reserves for running costs next year unless we can attract a good uplift in income.
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